
  THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR   

8th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
9:10am: 3rd & 6th Hours    9:30am: Divine Liturgy 

Acolytes: check in the Altar      Church School 

Hours:  Subdeacon Silouan           
Thanksgiving Prayers: Bill Boyle 

Potluck:  H – P   [WINE & OIL PERMITTED] 

Tues: 8/13:        10:30am: Book Study: The New Media Epidemic:   

Wed: 8/14:             EVE OF THE DORMITION 
6:00pm:  Great Vespers, Litiya 

7:00pm:  Orthodoxy Class 

Thurs: 8/15:      DORMITION OF THE THEOTOKOS 

9:10am:  3rd & 6th Hours    9:30am: Divine Liturgy, Potluck 

Sat:     8/17: 12:30 to 2:30pm:  Luz de Paz Tea and Akathist 
(7400 San Pedro NE in the Clubhouse) 

5:00pm: Choir Rehearsal 
6:00pm:  Great Vespers, Confessions 

Sun:    8/18         9th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
AFTERFEAST OF THE DORMITION 

9:10am:  3rd & 6th Hours    9:30am: Divine Liturgy 

SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR CARE-NET PREGNANCY CENTER 

Acolytes: check in the Altar      Church School 

Hours: Reader Michael        Thanksgiving Prayers:  Diane Prokipchak  

POTLUCK: Q – Z    
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8th Sunday After Pentecost 
1 Cor 1: 10 – 18           August 11th 2019   Matt 14: 14 – 22 

The Martyr Archdeacon Euplus 

WELCOME VISITORS!            CHRIST IS IN OUR MIDST! 
We are honored you are visiting today. * Liturgy Books may be found next 
to the Candle Table at the back of the church. * We invite you to fill out a 
Visitor’s Card on the Candle Table & place it in one of the Collection 
Baskets there. * We do not take up a Collection during our services but 
rather ask you to place donations in one of the baskets on the Candle Table 
or next to the Book Store Table. * While only Orthodox Christians who 
have prepared themselves may receive Holy Communion, everyone is 
welcome to come forward at the end of Liturgy to receive a blessing from 
our priest and to take the blessed bread. * It is the Orthodox practice to 
stand during services as a sign of reverence for the Lord but if you need to 
sit, please do so.  Use of chairs is shared.  If you are able, we particularly try 
to stand during the processions with the Gospel and the Gifts, during the 
Readings, the Creed, during the preparation of the Holy Eucharist, the 
Lord’s Prayer and reception of Communion. * We invite you to stay after 
the Thanksgiving Prayers for fellowship and the meal so that we may greet 
you personally, and to answer any questions you may have about our faith, 
our parish or today’s service. * Please help yourself to the brochures and 
information on the east side counter. * All children are encouraged to attend 
our Sunday School right after the Dismissal of the Divine Liturgy.  

*          We hope you will visit us again very soon.          * 

PLEASE SEND PRAYER CORNER NAMES & UPDATES ALONG WITH BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS TO:  
Daniel Schulte: schulte_d @aol.com          Book Store: asonaocbs @gmail.com 



Rubrics for Today: Resurrection Tone 7 

Resurrection Tone Sheets are on the Literature Table 
Resurrection Texts are also in the Appendices of the Black Liturgy Books 

PRAYER CORNER 
Memory eternal for Stephanie, who has been on our cancer list.  
May God Grant Many Years! to Christopher and to Kristina 

Adamik. on their Birthdays; to Tessa Wollard on her Name Day; and 
to John & Dobrina Teifel on their Anniversary, 

May the Lord grant His mercy and healing to those diagnosed 
with cancer: Mary, Robyn, Olga, Nona (Gretchen), Ionela, Madalena, 
Caroline, Frank, Deacon Jeremiah, Sara, McKenzie, Nicole, Robert, 
Peter, Ita, Carol, Deacon Gerasimus,  Juan, Ivan, Lubov, Daria, Cynthia, 
Karen, Paul, Protodeacon Nicholas, Archbishop Nikon of Boston and 
Archbishop Lazar. 
  And for those in remission from cancer: Madolyn, Dr. Frye, Mary 
Beth, Ron, Galina, Yelena, Yelena, Jasmine and Fr Silouan. 
  May the Lord grant His mercy and healing to those with other 
ailments, injuries, difficult situations and intentions needing 
prayer: Connie Dale, Joseph, Rick, Esteban, Emily, Kathleen, Virginia, 
Alex, Liliana, Bella, Elizabeth, Camille, Allen, Ryan, Jared, Rebecca, 
Randel, Ludmilla, Rebecca, Mary, Joni, Infant Ransom, Jackson, 
Jennifer, Peggy, Mioara, George, Kent, Connie, Peter, infant Jackson, 
child Sophia, child William, Mikhail, Jason & Kristina, Toby, infant 
Katie, Nina, Elizabeth, Matushka Ingrid, Evdokiya, Michael, Ana, Bob 
& Marilyn, Gabriella & Andrei, Loretta, Richard, Bill, Maria, Andrey, 
Nikolay, Fotiniya, Joseph David, Carolyn, Deacon Steven, Kendrick, 
Camryn, Emma, Subdeacon Columcille, John & Sharon, Deacon Gerry, 
Irene, Subdeacon Gregory and Ernest.  
  Please Pray for our Catechumens: Kelly & Debra.  
  God Grant Many Years! to all those others celebrating Name Days, 
Birthdays and Anniversaries.  
  O Lord, please send your angels to watch over all those 
traveling. 

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT THRU JUNE, 2019 
Operating Income: $70,221.58       Operating Expenses: $65,104.85  

Charity Collections: $3,077.55       Building Fund Income: $541,263.44  

   ANNOUNCEMENTS    
THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR starts today. We'll be having Sunday School 
classes begin right after the dismissal of the Divine Liturgy (before 
announcements). While it may take some time for kids and parents to get used 
to the new practice, it will be a blessing, as it is proper for all to be at the 
Divine Liturgy for its entirety. If you have any questions, please see our Sunday 
School coordinator, Subdeacon Silouan.  Additionally, today, towards the end 
of the service, we are going to bless all the students and teachers for the new 
school year. 

ESTHER RUEHLE will give a presentation to the parish during coffee hour on 
Sunday, August 18th on her recent missionary trip to Albania with OCMC. We 
are looking forward to what will certainly be an edifying talk. Furthermore, it is 
our hope that more of our youth will be inspired to also consider such short-
term missionary trips with the Orthodox Christian Missionary Center. For 
more information please go to www.ocmc.org  

DIAPER AND UNDERWEAR DRIVE FOR CUIDANDO LOS NIÑOS is being 
sponsored by the Sisterhood of St Anna beginning July 25 (Dormition of St 
Anna) through August 15 (Dormition of the Theotokos).  Cuidando los 
Niños provides childcare for homeless children aged 6 weeks to 5 years old and 
a variety of resources to homeless families. All sizes of diapers and toddler 
sized underwear for girls and boys up five years of age are needed. They do not 
need pull-ups. Please place donations in the box near the confession 
Analogion. Thank you for your generosity. 

IF YOU WISH TO CONTRIBUTE to a charitable fund for Matushka Ingrid all 
you need do is write a check to ASONA and write “Matushka Ingrid” on the 
“for” line and it will be passed through to her. Thank you.   

Afterfeast of the Transfiguration of our Lord 
   The hymns of the fifth day of the Afterfeast of the Transfiguration 
invite us to acquire the virtues and become radiant so that we may 
stand upon the holy mountain and behold the Lord’s Transfiguration 
as He shines with glory, “filling the world with light.” 
   We are also assured that those who excel in virtue “shall be made 
worthy of divine glory.”  
Troparion — Tone 7 

   You were Transfigured on the Mount, O Christ God, Revealing 
Your glory to Your disciples as far as they could bear it. Let Your 
everlasting Light shine upon us sinners! Through the prayers of the 
Theotokos, O Giver of Light, glory to You! 


